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regatta 2015rose bowl

Newport Harbor ends Pt. Loma’s reign
While Georgetown University coasted to a comfortable defense of its College
championship in the 30th Rose Bowl Regatta Sunday, Newport Harbor High School

kept its foot on the gas to close Point Loma’s eight-year reign in the High School Gold class.
The Sailors’ (that’s their appropriate nickname) B team of Campbell D’Eliscu and

Madeline Bubb matched the efforts of the A
team’s Sean Segerblom and Briggs D’Eliscu
(Campbell’s kid brother) in winning the first and
last of their eight races over two days, and also
notched two firsts and a second as NHHS swept
the Gold A and B groups.
       Cathedral Catholic of San Diego repeated
as winner of the High School Silver class.
        Thirty college teams coast to coast and 62
Gold and Silver high schools all sailed 13-foot,
3-inch two-person CFJ dinghies off the beach at
the Belmont Veterans Memorial Pier in the major
youth sailing event hosted by the United States
Sailing Center and Pacific Coast Sailing
Foundation.

D’Eliscu and Bubb made the most of it with a first and second
in the last three races, wrapped around an 11th. A bold last-second
burst at the line launched their first place, but when they tried to match
it the next time…

“We were over early,” D’Eliscu said.
But by the end of the day it didn’t matter. Bold moves often

pay off.
“It was a big thing to win this at the start of the year,”  D’Eliscu

said, “especially among some amazing people.”
Those included A.J. Reiter, skipper of Georgetown’s B boat

with Isabelle Luzuriaga as crew. Like many of the competitors,  Reiter
and Luzuriaga were Californians racing for Eastern schools.

Unlike most Easterners, “We’re very lucky to sail all year,”
Reiter said.

The weekend conditions weren’t entirely easy as the teams
urged limited knots of speed out of their boats in Saturday’s gentle

Georgetown’s winning ‘A’ crew of Nevin Snow and Katia DaSilva roll-tack for the finish

...continued page 9

Fordham U.’s  Emma Huntress hikes hard for skipper Olin Paine

http://www.abyc.org/evcal/displaycal.cfm
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compasscommodore’s

manager’scorner

We are close to finishing the galley projects, it has been a challenge and the remodeling
is doing very well. Thanks to all for your patience.
Our Social committee has been very busy with all kinds of exciting functions, if

anyone remembers the Rat Pack night, now we are doing something similar it’s called “Las
Vegas Night “we still have space available and suggest if anyone wants to join us please hurry
and make reservations on line at www.abyc.com  or just call Sheila at 562-434-9955.

Please check our Calendar often because we have a lot more functions and regattas to
enjoy.

Andre Fournier

Where did January go?  Weren’t we just recovering from Christmas and New Years and
BAM we are now in February?  Ok then, I guess the good life just keeps on rolling.
One of the great responsibilities of being your Commodore is that Trish and I get

to attend opening day ceremonies and Commodore installations at other clubs representing
ABYC in full fashion while supporting our local clubs.  It is really nice to meet new friends, see
old ones and talk it up with other flag officers.  One thing that I have noticed is that we all have
a common goal of providing a solid platform for all members to enjoy and embrace their club.  It
is fun to “compare” notes on how we all conduct day-to-day operations and learn from each

other on what works and what doesn’t.  I am very fortunate to be Commodore at a time when two of my close friends are
also Commodore, Mike Burch, CBYC and John Fleishman, LBYC.  Just wait for LBRW trophy presentation, good times
coming!

January is typically a slow time for ABYC coming off the holidays but we had plenty going on, we kicked off with
Mark Townsend’s racing seminar on the 2nd (if you haven’t attended one yet please make the next one) Mark does an
excellent job making it light, interactive and informative, I believe their were 50+ people in attendance, not bad for a Friday
happy hour seminar with food for $5 bucks!  Thanks Mark.

I would like to thank Cindy Heavrin director of membership and all of the new members that attended the new
member orientation on January 10th.  This is a way for the new members to meet flag officers and directors (Thanks Tim,
Kevin, Yon, and Jennifer) and become familiar with by-laws, yard rules and what we do at ABYC.  The day starts with a sit-
down introduction, overview of the rules, and then a tour of the facility/yard; it is a great first exposure to the club as a new
member, and it is fun!

Club ABYC is alive and well, on the 23rd we had a pasta bar, live music from FLYER (Thanks Pat!)  And we also
celebrated Lynn Cavallaros birthday.  The club was buzzing with cheer; excitement and everyone loved the pasta bar.
Good thing there was a band so you could dance off all of those extra carbs!  We have another huge event coming up that
you will just read prior to the event, Casino Night (formally known as Rat Pack!)  This is a fun event, we get all dressed up
eat dance and gamble (or not) and this event benefits our junior program.  Come on down and see how SAC transforms the
club into Casino Night!

Thank you Sr. Sabot and Keelboat fleet for hosting the January General Membership meeting.  The program for
the evening was a special presentation about the role of ABYC and volunteers for the Special Olympics World Games.
Special thanks go out to Pat Bixby and Mark Townsend for enlightening the membership on the details.  If you would like
more information you can reach out to Pat, Mark or myself or visit http://www.la2015.org/ for more information.

It is with great sadness that we have lost a fellow member, Barney Flam. Barney passed away peacefully in his
sleep January 2nd at the age of 90. On behalf of the club membership, our condolences go out to his son
Steve, grandson William and the entire Flam family.  A celebration of life is scheduled for February 27th at LBYC at 3pm.
Barney touched many lives and will never be forgotten, only missed.

Sail on Barney, and one day I hope to cross tacks once again in the Cal 20.
Chuck Clay
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versesvice

First Step

Step 1

Well January was kind of slow for sailing at ABYC. But, not so slow on the maintenance
side of things!
What started out as a simple galley renovation has evolved into a major project for

the staff. Walls, sinks, countertops and the ceiling are being replaced, upgraded and painted –
some of the items are original to the galley and have served well past their life expectancy.
Thank you to the members for adapting to having breakfast and lunch on the main deck!

The public address system on the main deck has been upgraded and now works better
than ever. Now when Chuck makes a joke during his monthly report at the general membership
meetings we will all get to hear it – is that a good thing? Also, the DPL projector mounted to the

ceiling has now been rewired and is completely functional! No more wire hanging down or the need to set a projector in the
front of the meeting, we all get to see the important stuff now!

As part of the Widows Walk remodel the stairs have been repainted and safety lips have been painted so we all
know were the step start and end. Speaking of the Widows walk, please if you take stools and chairs up, please bring them
down when you leave. Also, we are currently looking for an expert marlin spike hand to create nautical piece to cordon off
the widows walk stairs when not in use. A nice piece of thick line with monkeys fists on each end? Call me if it is something
that sounds fun to do to you!

Our wonderful gardening group has trimmed and replanted, weeded and backfilled, the plantings look great!
Thanks Terri and crew!

Letters are being sent out as friendly reminders to keep your trailer wheels pumped up and movable.
Remember there are always things to be done at the club and we really count on your sense of volunteerism to get

things done timely and under budget so we can spend our dues on fun things! If you have a special talent, do not hesitate
to let me know and I will put you in touch with like-minded members!

Our staff is working hard at polishing and dusting the club, bringing it up to date and just looking great! Please
when you stop by the club next time, tell the staff you appreciate their commitment to our club, it means a lot to them!

Sail on!
Latham Bell
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...continued next page

January General Membership Meeting
Paul Anctil from the host Senior Sabot Fleet and Joe & Mary Riddick from the Keelboat
Fleet, brought together a group of volunteers to serve dinner during the January General

Membership Meeting.  Andre, Dave Myers and the ABYC staff put together a tasty buffet of
Mexican-themed fare for the near capacity crowd on hand to hear how ABYC will be participating
in the 2015 Special Olympics Sailing Competition.

Pat Bixby and Mark Townsend showed three brief videos about the Special Olympics
followed by a description of the sailing venue, number of expected competitors and the classes
they will be competing in.  We learned since the sailing competition will take place off the Belmont

Pier, the impact on the club will be less than many had anticipated.  Following a question and answer period, all were
invited to apply as volunteers for an event that will be hard to ignore in the Los Angeles and Long Beach areas this coming
July.  If you are interested in volunteering, contact Mark, Pat or Jim Bateman.

Upcoming Events

Las Vegas Night at ABYC
Saturday February 7th

Be dressed to the nines and join the crowd for games of chance, cocktails, gourmet cuisine and the sounds of
smooth jazz this February evening.  Door Prizes will be awarded and do not forget, this gala event is a fund raiser for the
ABYC Junior Program.

The fun begins at 6:00 p.m.  There will be a sumptuous Pasta Buffet including Caesar Salad, Baked Shrimp
Rigatoni with Pesto Sauce & Mozzarella Cheese, Chicken Penne Pasta, Pulled Pork Sliders and much more!  Dave
Alcantar and his musical group will entertain us with something for everyone including; Motown, 70’s, 80’s, Big Band
Standards, Swing, R&B and Rock & Roll.

Admission is $50.00 for reservations made before Wednesday February 4th, $60.00 after the 4th and at the door.
Capacity of the club house is finite, so make your reservations early and don’t miss the party!  RSVP at http://www.abyc.org/
event.cfm?id=2646 or call Sheila at (562) 434-9955

February General Membership Meeting
Friday February 20th

Please plan to join your ABYC Laser Fleet hosts for our monthly meeting, dinner and a
presentation about SAILORS FOR THE SEA http://sailorsforthesea.org/ .
Speaking this evening will be Miss D’amy Steward, ABYC Junior member and SAILORS FOR THE
SEA West Coast Ambassador.  D’amy’s presentation promises to enlighten sailors young and mature,
so mark the date and make your reservations early!

The Bar will open at 5:30 p.m. followed by a Gourmet Pizza Bar, Caesar Salad & Biscotti
Dessert dinner at 6:30 p.m.  Dinner is $15.00 in advance or at the door.  Make your reservations at:
http://www.abyc.org/event.cfm?id=2652 or call the ABYC office (562) 434-9955.

Club ABYC St. Patrick’s Day Party
Friday March 13th

Disc Jockey Steve Steiner will be spinning the tunes, Green Beer and other concoctions will be pouring at the bar
to celebrate St. Patty’s Day.  Traditional Corned Beef & Cabbage and Irish stew will be served for a mere $10.00.

Make your reservations with Sheila at abyc.sheila@gmail.com or call (562) 434-9955.

Don’t forget, your ABYC Social Advisory Committee (SAC) welcomes all ABYC members to join the SAC and help
plan for and participate in ABYC social and other events.

SAC meetings are held the second Wednesday of each month and all interested ABYC members are welcome
to attend!

If you have an idea for a new or existing event, we would love to hear from you!
Please contact any of us for more information:

Kathy Robinson: krobinson@smcorp.com (714) 292-2963
Sue McDannel: suemcdannel@yahoo.com (562) 431-9907
Lori Vanskyhock: livinitupinla@gmail.com (562) 505-9991
Steven Smith: smith_c_s@sbcglobal.net (310) 849-9779

Steven Smith
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logfleet captain’s

With the holidays behind us your club officers,
         Board of Directors, and a slew of
      volunteers have been actively getting

ready for the pcoming sailing season.  There are so
many things going on I am not sure that I have
enough space to list them all.  Here is a quick
rundown.  George Caddle has been busy getting
Patience ready for another packed racing lineup.  He
recently had the foredeck replaced with new plywood.

Then the decks were resurfaced with a specialized elastic coating.  He also
replaced the rusty old anchor chain and rode.  Next on the list is Patience’s
annual checkup with the diesel mechanic.

The Laser fleet held a clinic on Saturday.  It looks like it was well
attended.   The sailors were treated to a beautiful day.  They also got to practice
in the full range of wind strengths, and directions.  Based on the smiles I think
they got their money’s worth.

We also had a very productive whaler workday on Saturday.  Twelve
volunteers (as in shanghaied) spent the better part of Saturday working on our
whalers.  The weather was perfect and everyone seemed to enjoy their
assignments.  I want to thank Jahn Rokicki, Steve Cole, Tim Carter, Ron Wood,
Yon Carpenter, Dave Myers, Jennifer Kuritz, John Ellis and Sue Crockett (our

very own donut lady) for helping out, and especially
Chuck Hardin and Dave Crockett Sr. for organizing the
whole affair!  I also need to mention Eric Redmond for
his continuing whaler work and putting up with all us
amateurs!  In a little over half a day we managed to
complete two bottom jobs, cleanup and begin repairs
on two other whalers.  Finally in true ABYC fashion we
ended up the day with beer and pizza on the patio.  I
know many of you probably want to kick yourselves for
missing out on all the fun.  Don’t feel too bad.  You’ll

have another opportunity in the spring with “Whaler
Luv 2 – the Sequel.”

Stay tuned for the date and other details.
Finally, ABYC will be hosting a Patience/Whaler

training day on February 15th, the Midwinters on 2/21-2/
22 and the E.E Manning regatta 2/28-3/1.

Kevin

Kevin Brown photos
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     (junior sailing)the bay clogger

February is upon us! High School Sailing has started up again this month with the
addition of a new coach. Well, a new to the high school coaching scene at least.
Chuck Ullman is joining us for the Spring season. With him he brings a wide

variety of coaching and sailing experience in which our sailors have already begun to
absorb. We are very excited to have him! If you spot him around the club be sure to
say hi.

Our Spring clinics are up and running as well. We have added a few classes
into our clinics such as the Club 420, Optimist, and the 29er. Our goal is to get our
sailors moving up into different fleets and get them exposed to what else sailing has
to offer them as junior sailors. Both are very active fleets here in Southern
California as well as across the country. We have sights set on the infamous
Orange Bowl International Youth Regatta in December of 2015, which happens to be the largest international youth
regatta in the world. It is a spectacular sight to see and a great opportunity for young sailors. Just this past year we had
four ABYC juniors competing and were very successful. Next year we look to double that number at the regatta.

Coming up soon next month we have our Fun Fridays again. Registration will open online for those starting
March 1st. Theses are open sailing days for anyone who wants to jump on the water after school on Fridays and sail till
the sun goes down. It’s the perfect opportunity to let some steam off after a tough week in class or just cruise around
the bay with friends. Remember these are not racing days…purely fun on the water!

Keep checking our website for more information, photos and videos about our program.
www.abycjrprogram.com

See you on the water
Allie

quiz #11racing rules

Answers on next  page

Blue and Yellow were both on port tack,

reaching to a mark to be left to starboard.

The wind was light.

At position 1 Blue hails “Clear Ahead”. At

position 2, when Yellow reached the zone, Blue

was four lengths from the Mark, but still clear

ahead and hailed “No Room”. Between positions

2 and 3 Blue gybed and headed to the mark,

continuing to hail “No Room” to Yellow. Between

positions 3 and 4, after Yellow had gybed and

turned towards the next mark, she became clear

ahead of Blue. Blue was moving faster and struck

Yellow on the transom at position 5. There was

no damage or injury. Blue protested Yellow under

rule 18.2(b). Yellow protested Blue under rule 12.

Who, if anyone, should the protest

committee disqualify?
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 perspectivejunior

On Christmas day, I left with my parents for the 2014 Orange Bowl Regatta just south of Miami at Coral Reef Yacht
Club. Being my first out of state regatta in the Laser; or any boat for that matter, I didn’t know what to expect. Arriving
at the yacht club the day before our races, I got my charter boat and met up with my coaches from CISA- Chris

Barnard and Luke Mueller. On the water, the wind was depressing, blowing under 5 knots for the few hours of practice we
had. Fortunately, the forecast for the next was supposed to be better.

Coming to the club the next day, it was very hot and the air was humid. I rigged up the boat while talking to other
SoCal sailors and noticed how little wind there was. The sails were barely moving, and on top of the flagstaff there was no
movement of the burgee. During our group talk, the coaches didn’t believe there would be much wind, and race committee
didn’t have high hopes either. We soon got on the water and started the long tow out, nearly 45 minutes. With no sights of
wind, we eventually barged up to the coaches and pushed our boats away. Hours of bobbing later, we eventually started our
tow to the club as race committee signaled the end of the races.

On the second and third day, there were similar conditions. There was very light wind, under 5 knots both days with
few puffs over that. The race courses were very long  trapezoid courses, and with over 120 Laser Radials, the starting line
was long enough that a mid-line boat was required. The starts were definitely they most important part of the race. Starting
on the wrong side, or not starting near an end, would definitely ruin your race. Even starting a few boat-lengths closer to an
end could entirely change your race.

On the second day, I did not do as well as I had hoped. Not accustomed to the light air and large courses, I struggled
on the upwinds but gained the lighter kids on the reaches and downwinds. On the third day, I did much better than the day
before. On the second race of the day, I had a great start and was able to fight my way up to about 40th around the first
windward mark. Unfortunately I was slow on the downwind and got stuck going around the wrong gate mark. This along
with to many tacks and not going to the left side of the course caused me to drop to 70th. On the final race, I was called OCS
along with many other people. However, only about 10 of the 30 called rounded a start boat so I was far behind on the first
leg. I ended up rounding near last, but was able to pick off over 20 boats on the downwinds. Even though I finished near the
back of the fleet, the race was scored as one of my best because I got bumped up around 25 places due to all who were
OCS.

The final day; like the first, was expected to be very light. So light in fact, that race committee didn’t even bother
sending us out to the course. Eventually, race committee put up the N and A flags, signaling the end of the regatta. It ended
up being a day to put away the charter boats, relax, and explore Miami.

Overall, I highly enjoyed the regatta although I didn’t do as well as I had hoped. In the past, I have heard of lots of
stories about their being plenty of wind in Florida, if not to much. This is what I had been hoping for, but still had fun in my
first out-of-state regatta.  I have many thanks to my parents for allowing me to go, Allie for training me throughout the year,
and to CISA for supplying the great coaching. I hope that I can go back again this year with more training under my belt
allowing me to place better. All I can hope for is better wind in the future.

Ryan Schack

...from page 6quiz #11rules answer

Blue believed that the second sentence of rule 18.2(b) applied when the two boats were at position 2 and that Yellow,
then being clear astern, was obliged to give Blue mark-room. As that sentence states, it applies only if a boat was
clear ahead when she reached the zone. At position 2, Yellow had reached the zone, but Blue was outside it. Moreover,

the first sentence of rule 18.2(b) never applied because the boats were not overlapped when Yellow, the first of them to reach
the zone, did so. However, while the boats were overlapped, rule 18.2(a) did apply, and it required Blue to give mark-room
to Yellow. During that time Yellow had to keep clear of Blue, first under rule 10 and later (after she gybed) under rule 11.

AfterYellow gybed she pulled clear ahead of Blue. At that moment rules 18.2(a) and 11 ceased to apply and rules 12
and 15 began to apply. Rule 15 required Yellow initially to give Yellow room to keep clear, and Yellow did so because it would
have been easy for A to keep clear by promptly bearing off slightly to avoid Yellow’s transom after Yellow became clear
ahead. When Blue hit Yellow’s transom, she obviously was not keeping clear of Yellow, and so it was proper to disqualify
Blue for breaking rule 12. Blue also broke rule 14 because it was possible for her to bear off slightly and avoid the contact
with Yellow.

After it became clear that Blue was not going to keep clear of Yellow, it was probably not possible for Yellow to avoid
the contact. However, even if Yellow could have avoided the contact, she would have been exonerated under rule
14(b) because she was the right-of-way boat and the contact did not cause damage or injury.

Blue is disqualified for breaking rules 12 and 14.
Mark Townsend
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reportmembership

The Winter Season Membership drive is in full swing and will continue through the end of March.  The initiation fee
for Regular members is ½ price!

January 10th was a rainy Saturday, and was also the first New Member Orientation meeting for 2015.  With all
the new members in the pipeline we had a good turnout.  These orientation meetings introduce the new members to the
Board of Directors, give an overview of club activities and provide to the new member a general understanding of how
ABYC operates and club rules.

The following applicants have been approved for posting:

David Vaporean Regular Sponsor Don Taugher
Payson Infelise Regular Sponsor Dave Myers
Matthew Rustigan Regular Sponsor Dave Rustigan
Patrick Schirmer Regular Sponsor John Williams
Warren Casey Regular Sponsor Tim Carter
Thomas Blanton Regular Sponsor Tim Carter
Jeff Nelson Regular Sponsor Latham Bell
Thomas Morel Junior Sponsor Kathy Reed

Congratulations to new members approved at the January board meeting:  Jahn & Cathy Rokicki,  and Mike &
Oriana Shea.

If you have a candidate for membership that would like a tour of the club or are ready to get started in the
membership application process, contact Membership Chairman Don Taugher at taugher6@aol.com or Cindy Heavrin
at  cmheavrin@verizon.net.

Douglas Bothwell with Chuck Clay

Ed & Britta Hirsch and children Pia & Franziska

Jahn & Cathy Rokicki with Cindy Heavrin

Mike & Oriana Shea with Sponsor Dan Gilboa and Chuck Clay
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breeze, and Sunday started worse with 2-4 knots from downtown Long
Beach to the northwest before fading completely in early afternoon.

That was a good sign, because soon a steady 8 to 9 knots filled
in from the locally reliable southwest to pick up the pace.

Georgetown thus remained a close second in the national college
standings to Yale, which didn’t venture West this time, and added the
trophy to the World University Championships it won in Italy last summer.

Top finishers
College: 1. Georgetown University, 52 points; 2. U.S. Coast

Guard Academy, 89; 3. Fordham U., 98.
High school Gold: 1. Newport Harbor, 61; 2. Corona del Mar

105; 32. Point Loma, 107.
High school Silver: 1.  Cathedral Catholic, 79; 2. Windward

School, 95; 3. The Bishop’s School, 101.
Complete results
Rich Roberts, richsail@earthlink.net

...from page 1rose bowlm o r e

Newport Harbor HS’s Campbell D’Eliscu and crew Madeline
Bubb took a chance for a jump at the start

Georgetown’s Snow and DaSilva lead at weather mark

NHHS’s D’Eliscu and Bubb roll-tack in light wind

U.S. Coast Guard Academy, currently in second place, leads pack at the windward mark

College fleet runs downwind toward the pier

http://www.regattanetwork.com/event/9304
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the fleetshails from

bellseight

Rodion Mazin  photos

Laser Fleet Clinic and Bay Races
Jorge Suarez and Rodion Mazin conducted a Clinic on rigging and
setting-up a Laser for a group of interested sailors on a sparkling and

blustery January Saturday.  We began the day on the ABYC patio where Jorge
and Rodion rigged a Laser Radial and answered questions from the attendees.

Once the boat was rigged, we debated the merits of watching a few
instructional videos in the Quarterdeck vs. rigging our own boats and racing
on the Bay.  Racing won as since we arrived, a brisk yet warm easterly Santa
Ana wind was nearly raising white caps on the Bay and we wanted to take
advantage.

Jorge and Rodion packed Perseverance with gear and set a start line
near Mark C in the Bay, but the wind died down significantly.  We were able to
start a race; however, Jorge and Rodion struggled gamely to set race courses,
moving all over the Bay in maddening, shifting and blustery wind conditions.

The wind conditions were challenging and it seemed everyone sailed
into a wind hole or caught a favorable shift more than once during the day.
Kris Hublitz from Dana Point YC was our winner of the day with eleven points

Jorge Suarez explains the finer points of rigging a
Laser

...continued  next page

Renowned Southern California sailor Barney Flam passed
away on January 2. He recently celebrated his 90th

birthday with his children and grandchildren at his home.
Barney was born in Los Angeles. He was a graduate of

Van Nuys High School and earned a degree in Mechanical
Engineering from Cal Tech. He used these skills on his boats
and truly was an original MacGyver as he could invent, build or
repair just about anything.

Barney raced competitively over the course of seven
decades, achieving many victories and garnering the respect of
his fellow sailors. Most notably, Barney was the original owner
of Cal 40 #4, “Flambuoyant”, and he was one of the original
partners in the Ragtime syndicate that won the 1973 Transpac.
He also competed as a skipper in 11 Congressional Cups and
won the prestigious Lipton Cup in 1981.

Barney was truly an innovator. In the late 1960s he put
a hydraulic backstay on his Cal 40, the first person I know of that attempted this. It was immediately declared illegal but later
on became the standard method of adjusting big boat backstays. He also trained himself in computer programming and in
the late l970s was creating programs for scoring races at Long Beach Yacht Club. He also used his rather large home
computer on his IOR boat in the early 1980s to integrate with the boat’s instruments to create polars to maximize performance.

Barney made many contributions to sailing including serving as Commodore of Long Beach Yacht Club, Cabrillo
Beach Yacht Club and the Southern California Yachting Association. He was Assistant Principal Race Officer for the 1984
Olympics, was PRO for a number of Congressional Cups and in 1985 was awarded the St. Petersburg trophy as PRO for
the Prince of Wales.

Barney and his wife Evelyn were proud members of ABYC. They were a part of the Keelboat Fleet and Barney
represented ABYC in his Cal 20. He also was active in Race Management, including being General Chairman for the Laser
Nationals and the Cal 20 Class Championships and PROing many events.

Barney lost Evelyn in 2009. Together they raced for many years, with Evelyn doing the bow, first on their Kettenburg
38 and then their Cal 40. He is survived by his children Steve, Faye and Patty and by his grandchildren George, Henry and
William. Barney will be remembered for his intelligence, his innovative approach to all things, his love for sailing, and his
wonderful stories. His family is proud of his many accomplishments and his independent spirit. We will miss him.

A celebration of Barney’s life will be held at 3:00 pm on Friday, February 27th at Long Beach Yacht Club.
Steve Flam
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the fleetshails from

Even in Long Beach, January is a Winter Wonderland for Lido Sailors.  That’s because January is the
closesttheycome to hibernation or rest of any sort.  Coming off of three weeks rest after the Boxing
Day Regatta, the Lido 14 Fleet Six Traveling Squad attends the so-called Super Bowl Regatta

hosted by Fleet Two in Marina del Rey on January 22.  Although it is a Super regatta, and most years you do
get a Bowl of chili at the end of the day, it has no apparent association with the Super Bowl of the American

Football tradition.  This strenuous regatta in the Marina del Rey entrance channel earns Lido sailors another two weeks rest
before the entire Fleet whips themselves back into their normally frenzied state with a nearly continuous calendar of events.

February kicks off with a Clinic hosted by Mark “Dr. Lido Love” Ryan on roll tacking and gybing.  If you attend, Mark
absolutely guarantees your roll tacks will be so effective that you will find yourself on the business end of at least one Rule
42 protest in each of your next 3 regattas.  RSVP to Fleet Six Captain Amanda Wayne (Amanda.e.wayne@gmail.com) for
this February 7th event.  RSVP early so your attendance can be cleared by the proper authorities.

Then there is only one free weekend to repair the boat damage you incur at the clinic before Midwinters (February
21 and 22) and the Manning Regatta (February 28 and March 1).

Keen observers have noted by now that one thing the Lido Fleet will not be doing in February is volunteering for
anything.  Which, of course, makes it the perfect time to join the Fleet!  And how do you join?  Find someone you know who
is already a member.  If you’re nice to them they just might help you get on the Fleet Six Signals mailing list where you’ll get
all the inside Lido dope, and the incredibly valuable Countdown to Twilites.

Lee Helm

Charlie Crockett, at the stern, helps Jorge rig the sail

for the six races.  Robert Enrico was second with 22 points, your author
third with 25, Michael Kramer with 26, followed by Kathy Reed with 35,
Charles Crockett with 38 and Jennie McCarthy in her Sunfish.  It was

great to have Kathy
with us, trying a
Laser Radial, racing
in Jorge’s boat.
Though usually
found racing a Lido
14 with Cindy
Heavrin, Kathy
showed she knows a
thing or two about
racing with several
excellent starts and
holding her own
keeping up with the
faster full-rig Lasers on occasion.  Also attending the Clinic and post-
race follow-up were new ABYC members; Ed, Britta, Franziska and
Pia Hirsch.  Though they did not race with us, it was fun to see the

entire Hirsch family enjoying sailing on the Bay on their Laser.
Overall, the day was a good learning experience, because

the conditions were always changing, with 180 degree wind shifts to
unexpected stiff puffs to flat calm.  You were always having to change
gears and adjust something.  Each mark rounding was different,
whether you went from close hauled to broad reach or something in
between, you had to be ready for the unexpected.  Thankfully, the
last leg of the last race turned out to be a screaming, edge of control,
spray-filled reach across the bay to the finish at our yacht basin
entrance.  A great end to a fun day.  Thanks again Jorge and Rodi!

For more photos from Rodi, go to: https://www.facebook.com/
LALaserSailing or https://plus.google.com/photos/
115465312650274374056/albums/6108462643907115169

We are going to do this again on Saturday March 14th.
Everyone is welcome.  We hope to see you then.

Steven Smith, ABYC Laser Fleet Co-Captain

...from page 10

Kris Hublitz in the foreground, Charlie Crockett #7941,
Kathy Reed #196108, Robert Enrico #148990 and Jennie
McCarthy on Sunfish approaching for a start.

Left to right; Michael Kramer, Kathy Reed & Robert Enrico
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Alamitos Bay Yacht 

Club 

General Membership 

Meeting 

Friday February 20, 2015 
Hosted by: 

ABYC Laser Fleet 
Presenting: 

 

SAILORS FOR THE SEA is a leading conservation organization that engages, educates, inspires 

and activates the sailing and boating community toward healing the ocean.  SAILORS FOR THE 

SEA is a movement and pragmatic voice for action that offers boaters tangible opportunities to 

create a legacy and make a difference. http://sailorsforthesea.org/  
 

Speaking on behalf of SAILORS FOR THE SEA, is , ABYC 

Junior member and SAILORS FOR THE SEA West Coast Ambassador. 
 

presentation promises to enlighten sailors young and mature, so mark the date and 

make your reservations early! 
 

The Bar will open at 5:30 p.m. followed by a Gourmet Pizza Bar, Caesar Salad & Biscotti 

Dessert dinner at 6:30 p.m.  Dinner is $15.00 in advance or at the door. 

Make your reservations at: http://www.abyc.org/event.cfm?id=2652  

or call the ABYC office (562) 434-9955. 
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